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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Date/Time: August 28, 2015   10:00-12noon
Location:  Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants:  Gary Ander, Brandon Alexander, Jenna Barnes, Chandrika Brown, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Kiesha Crawford, Lana Dial, Frederick Douglas, Sonya Frison, Terri Grant, Carla Huff, Libby Jones, Stacy Justiss, Dawn Manus, Susan Robinson, Paul Savery, Joe Simmons, Sherri Starks, Phillip Stonecipher, Tammy Theall, Dianne Walker, Keashia Walker, Cynthia Trickle 

Phone/Adobe Attendants: Carmelita Couman, Wanda Douglas, Felicia Ferrell, Laura Muse, Beth Pfister
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome &

Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions completed. 

	Approval of Minutes from prior meeting
	August 14, 2015 minutes distribute by email prior to meeting.  Motion to approve minutes for posting on the website: www.nccollaborative.org . Motion second.  Motion carried. Minutes approved.

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Next Steps: 

Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda Items:

Meeting Location:

Website:
	Topic: Old Business: SOC Conference report by Teka Dempson: The Finance and Training/TA committees met with Ruby Brown-Herring prior to the collaborative meeting time. The SOC Conference dates is set for May 19 & 20, 2016 at the Koury Convention Center located in Greensboro. We have open 10 slots each for families and youth to attend. You may register for the early pre-conference and/or the full conference. The night of the 18th and 19th set of 50 rooms has been blocked at a discount rate not the state rate. Registration fee will be reduced however, an exact amount cannot be given at this time.  More information regarding cost will be shared at a later time or as it is received. A letter to MCO(s) went only to Beth Pfister and will not go to all MCOs.  It is requested by collaborative members for the letter to be given to the Training/TA committee. The Training/TA committee will send a survey asking collaborative members to participate in giving feedback regarding the SOC Conference agenda ideas/workshop/speakers, etc…The SOC Conference will support the philosophy of SOC. Some funding through MCOs are being allocated so the faster the letter can be shared, the better. Who is to receive the letter will include DPI, DJJ, DSS, Public Health, Boys n Girls club, Office of Volunteerism, etc….please submit to Teka Dempson teka15demp@yahoo.com additional suggestions for target invites. 
Topic: Nomination Committee: For the Family Vice Co-Chair position, 4 candidates was received.  Vetting will occur in the upcoming week and the slate will be offered to the collaborative on September 12, 2015.  Voting will occur on October 9, 2015. 
*Discussion on the need for a “Parliamentarian” position.  This responsibility could fall to the secretary.  A motion was made to make it formal, motion was second to place the position in the current bylaws. Voting was suspended till a tally could be represented by the secretary. An issue came up regarding census vs operating with bylaws. Suggestion that bylaws are changed ONCE a year and a log is kept of issues that comes up throughout the year. The secretary and minute keeper felt the bylaws as they stand now should be honored. A motion made regarding we wait for change of bylaws till we have an informal parliamentary in place. Paul Savery will write up the job description for this position and share it with the collaborative at our next meeting on September 11, 2015. 
Topic: Marketing Committee: Paul reported the committee is close to having a general audience brochure ready for review as a finish product and edits can be suggested.  The logo will have to be approved by the collaborative once it is develop and the marketing committee is in the process of creating that now. 
Topic: Adobe Connect (Brandon):  Brandon assisted collaborative members during the walk through of the adobe connect.  The members loved the features and excited on the use of this tool to connect to the State Collaborative meetings remotely. 
Topic: Membership Committee report by Dianne Walker: Handout given and explanation given as to what the handout represents.  The committee will used the statewide SOC Scan presented by ACT in 2013 to help with activities of identifying recruiting members for business and/or educational aspect of the meetings as well as identifying underrepresented members such as parents, family partners, and youth across the state.  The committee will meet via teleconferencing September 3rd at 3pm. A reminder will go out regarding the call and it will be an invitation for others to join as well.  The SCAN will assist us to take a look at the need identified across the state for families and communities. 
Topic:  Gary Ander open discussion regarding the TABOR legislation plan. The members of the collaborative come from a diverse background and work environment.  Those who can advocate should contact your local representative in the General Assembly. TABOR has been reported as a killer for Children Mental Health. Reach out informatively and bring awareness of how this plan will affect the work we presently do as a collaborative group. NC Child is currently involved with this issue and our group is a formal support for this work.
Motion was made and second to adjourn the meeting at 12 noon.
1. Integrate committees from SOC Expansion grant with committees at the State Collaborative. 
2. Ask for a presenter on Undocumented persons and how they worked in their community to assist families seeking/needing services. 

3. Define our goal and our purpose and make sure we are staying on track.
Reminders: All future meetings will be held from 10 am to 12 pm time unless otherwise noted.  Upcoming meeting dates are: 
· September 11, 2015

· September 25,  2015

· October 09,2015

1. Discuss the amount of time that should occur on phone call- in(s) for voting privilege. (The call is 120 minutes unless the meeting adjourns early.)  
2. More agenda information will be sent prior to each schedule meeting. 

Location:  Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560

**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests  to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over home, it is a drop down box.  
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